
ANNUAL REPORT 2016–2017

Blessed &
Graced



Our vision is that graduates of Sisters Academy will be well-educated, self-assured, spiritual, and committed young women 
who are so needed in our community, our nation, and indeed our world.  They will be leaders who make a positive difference.



Letter from the President and Board Chair
Dear Friends of Sisters Academy of Baltimore,

Each day at Sisters Academy of Baltimore, we rejoice in our blessings and draw strength through 
grace.   Together, we empower our students to become agents of transformation.  In the past 
year we were blessed and graced through the kindness of so many.  As scholarship sponsors, class 
sponsors, monthly donors, annual donors, sisters of the sponsoring congregations, businesses, event 
sponsors, event participants, volunteers, and friends, you are our blessing personified and grace 
embodied.  You are the face of blessing and grace.

Completing our thirteenth year, we clearly moved into our “teenage years,” a time of growth 
and change.  We were blessed to enroll our highest number of students and celebrated our tenth 
graduation in June.  We were delighted as our alumnae, the Class of 2013, graduated from high school 
last spring.  Over six years of high school graduations, our completion rate is 100%.  In addition, 
several members of our second class graduated from college and have returned to Baltimore.

With more students came the need for more scholarship sponsors.  Your generosity as sponsors met 
our budgeted objectives, resulting in a 9% increase in student scholarships.  We are grateful to all 
scholarship sponsors for being a blessing to our students, day after day.

We were graced by strong support of foundations that enabled Sisters Academy to initiate new 
projects and strengthen particular programs.  The Marion I. and Henry J. Knott Foundation funded a 
study of our readiness to increase the endowment to sustain the school into the future.  The Charles 
Crane Family Foundation funded our life skills and school counseling programs.  The Eddie and 
Sylvia Brown Foundation funded our partnership with Baltimore Dance Crews Project to provide 
weekly classes in hip hop dance.  We named just a few; additional foundations and corporations 
granted us support.  All blessed Sisters Academy by their generous belief in our mission.  

Through the commitment of our faculty and staff, both seasoned and new, we embraced with 
deepened vigor the mission and traditions of Sisters Academy.  We are particularly grateful to Eileen 
Copple who graced us with her “yes” to serve as principal during the year.

May you enjoy reading about the accomplishments of our students and graduates.  We send this 
report as a reflection of our gratitude for the blessing and grace you are to the community of Sisters 
Academy of Baltimore.  Thank you!  

Sincerely,

Margaret O. Moseley
Chair, Board of Directors

Sister Delia Dowling, SSND
President



Sisters Academy of Baltimore began its thirteenth year with the school’s largest enrollment of 71 
students in grades 5-8.  New students entered from 15 elementary schools and the total enrollment 
represented students from 16 zip codes.  Students and their families learned about Sisters Academy 
through parents of current and past students, their fourth grade teachers, churches, and other 
child-centered programs.

Along with the rise in current enrollment, Sisters Academy graduates also grew in numbers.  
Alumnae from nine classes continued their education as high school and college students.  Some 
made progress in earning a certificate, while others served in the military.  No matter their age, 
Sisters Academy graduates are now young women prepared to realize their dreams and live a life 
of purpose. 

Sisters Academy moved ahead in implementing our school improvement plan, “Moving the Mission 
Forward.”  Under the leadership of Sister Virginia Brune, SSND, we completed the second year of 
our five-year plan, focusing on cross-curricular initiatives, instructional technology, student services, 
partnerships, and sustainability.  The Oversight Committee engaged parents, graduates, board 
members, faculty, staff, and community partners in moving the mission forward.  

The faculty attended the Conference of the National Association of Independent Schools which was 
held in Baltimore in March.  Breakout sessions with professional speakers and education experts 
focused on a variety of topics that included teaching through the discipline of mindfulness, new 
uses of technology in the classroom, and integrating literature across academic disciplines. 

Students enhanced their academic classes through field trips, guest speakers, and community 
service.  Faithful friends from St. Louis Parish in Clarksville presented the tenth annual Field Day at 
Centennial Park.  Women volunteers shared their career choices and paths with the students during 
the revival of Career Day.  Students provided service at Beans & Bread in Fells Point, Paul’s Place in 
Pigtown, and Coursey Station in Lansdowne.

Planned in coordination with our major fundraising event, “Jazzin’ It Up at The Park,” the Baltimore 
Jazz Alliance gave the students their own celebration and a brief history lesson on Baltimore’s 
musical jazz era.  On April 22, with many sponsors, donors, and friends coming together to benefit 
Sisters Academy, we celebrated Baltimore’s First Lady of Song, Ethel Ennis, during the event’s 
festive evening. 

The 2016-2017 year created and celebrated another set of accomplishments with accolades for all 
who teach, administer, volunteer, support, and learn at Sisters Academy of Baltimore.         

Year in Review 2016-2017



Our tenth class, the Class of 2017, graduated on June 7 with plans to enroll in following high 
schools:  Archbishop Spalding High School, Baltimore City College, Cristo Rey Jesuit High School, 
Institute of Notre Dame, The Catholic High School of Baltimore, Baltimore Polytechnic Institute, and 
Mount de Sales Academy. 

Six members of the Class of 2017 received significant scholarship awards for high school.  Daphnie 
Hain received the full-tuition Saint Faustina Divine Mercy Scholarship to attend Mount de Sales 
Academy; Jaleah Jupiter received a Samuel Ready Scholarship that provides full tuition for the 
Institute of Notre Dame; Germayony Alcaraz received a full scholarship to attend Archbishop 
Spalding High School. 

The Flaherty Family Foundation, a new partner, awarded high school scholarships to three of our 
eighth grade graduates:  Blanca Medina, Christina Joyner, and Taylor Wright.  The foundation 
provides partial scholarships to designated high schools for students with high potential and high 
economic need.  

In May, professional actors from Center  Stage came to Sisters  Academy to perform a reading of 
a one- act play, “Back To Reality” written by seventh grade student Gabriela Rivera.  The play was 
awarded an honorable mention among 300 entries from across the State of Maryland.

Through the generosity of a group of donors, all students and teachers enjoyed a special field trip 
to view Hidden Figures.  The film provided a powerful opportunity to learn about the true story of 
three African American women mathematicians who became agents of transformation at NASA in 
the 1960’s. The trip was not only fun, but also stimulated thoughtful discussion.  

Career Day in March offered students the opportunity to learn about a variety of professions while 
being inspired by women pursuing their career and life goals.  Volunteers generously provided “role 
model” presentations for the students to learn about careers as a doctor in emergency medicine, 
an environmental engineer, a financial analyst, an investment manager, a paramedic, and a digital 
transformation specialist.  They also learned about becoming a teacher of teachers and what it takes 
to join the United States Air Force.  

Through a partnership with Baltimore Outward Bound, members of the eighth grade class took part 
in a week-long leadership and wilderness camping experience.  The five-day overnight excursion 
took place in early August as part of their summer program.  Working together, they mastered new 
leadership skills and developed a deeper level of friendship while canoeing the Potomac River, 
hiking paths in West Virginia, and confronting fears about sleeping in tents.  It was the ultimate 
exercise in team-building, solidifying their class sisterhood.

Student Accomplishments

Program Highlights



SAB Graduates in High School

100% of all Sisters 
Academy graduates in 
the Classes of 2008 to 
2013 have obtained a 
high school diploma.

Archbishop Spalding High School
Baltimore City College High School
Cristo Rey Jesuit High School
Digital Harbor High School
Frederick Douglass High School
Friends School of Baltimore
Institute of Notre Dame
Marriott Ridge High School
Maryvale Preparatory School
Mercy High School
Notre Dame Preparatory School
Patapsco High School and Center for the Arts
Sharon High School (PA)
The Seton Keough High School
Western High School

Catholic High Schools

Private High Schools

Public Selective Enrollment 
     High Schools

Public Neighborhood
     High Schools

78%

2%

7% 
     

13% 

Sisters Academy Classes
2013-2016

Graduating from Sisters Academy in 2013, Daria Paschall attended City College High 
School, a competitive and selective International Baccalaureate World School.  “It 
was a big adjustment. I was coming from 65 girls in middle school to 1,300 students 
in high school, and there were boys!”

Daria knew that the best way to succeed was to rely on skills she learned in middle 
school, “Adapt, get involved and find my own way.” She joined the cheerleading 
team, played softball, and served as sophomore class president. In her senior year, 
she was elected President of the Student Government Association.

“My Sisters Academy teachers prepared me academically and socially.” Daria recalls 
that learning time management skills at Sisters Academy was important in her high 
school success. “I learned that if you’re involved in a lot of extracurricular activities, 
you still have to make time for homework and time to relax and recuperate.”
  
Daria credits Sisters Academy for her academic success and preparation for high 
school. She found her first year “a breeze” because of her strong foundation. In her 
sophomore year, classes became more challenging as she began taking advanced 
placement, International Baccalaureate, and accelerated courses.
  
In May 2017 Daria graduated from City College. She is now attending Howard 
University in Washington, DC and is pursuing a major in broadcast communications.  
Her goal is to  become an entertainment news reporter. And, she is not shy about her 
ambitious plan. “I am confident that I will fulfill my dream because Sisters Academy 
taught me to work hard and dream big.”

Sisters Academy graduates were attending the 
following high schools in 2016-2017:



SAB Graduates Beyond High School

Uneeke Ferguson graduated from Sisters Academy in 2009 and attended Cristo Rey 
Jesuit High School, graduating in the Class of 2013.  After a visit during her junior year, 
Uneeke set her sights on Wheeling Jesuit University, and in May 2017, earned her BA 
in Communications. 

In college, Uneeke was a member of the Pedro Arrupe Service Scholarship Program.  
Students selected for this program develop leadership and provide service while 
maintaining academic excellence. 

Uneeke attributes much of her success to the educational foundation she received 
at Sisters Academy.  “The long school day taught me to be focused in academics, in 
service, and even when doing daily chores.  The planner that every Sisters Academy 
girl is required to use taught me self-organization and how to juggle multiple things.”  
 
She also expresses appreciation for how each school gave her a deeper understanding 
of religion and personal faith.  “At Sisters Academy, my teachers taught me about world 
religions.  I began to learn about the culture of religions, and from there, I developed 
my faith.”  

Now back home, Uneeke has plans to further her life of service and leadership.  She is 
working as a teaching assistant in a city elementary school.  She sees this as a stepping 
stone toward her goal to work for a non-profit that serves the city’s disadvantaged 
communities.  Being back in Baltimore is a priority for Uneeke. “Our city’s problems 
will never change if every one of us, who goes away to college, does not return to live 
here.  My education is not only for me; it allows me to give back in helping to change 
the city of Baltimore.”

Sisters Academy Classes
2008–2012

Anne Arundel Community College (MD)
Bowie State University (MD)
Community College of Baltimore County (MD)
Coppin State University (MD)
Frostburg State University (MD)
Hood College (MD)
Loyola University Maryland (MD)
Marymount University (VA)
Mount Saint Mary University (MD)
Rider University (NJ)
Salem College (NC)
St. John’s University (NY)
St. Lawrence University (NY)
Stevenson University (MD)
University of Baltimore (MD)
University of Maryland College Park (MD)
University of Maryland Eastern Shore (MD)
University of New Haven (CT)
Wheeling Jesuit University (WV)

College or University

Community College

Military Services

Post-Secondary
Certificate Program

67%

22%

9%

2%

Education and Military
Services Profile

Alumnae were attending the following colleges and 
universities during 2016-2017:



Endowed Scholarships
France-Merrick Foundation
Jeanne Bur Fischer Scholarship 
     Fund
Jesuit Community of  Loyola 
     University Maryland in honor of 
     Rev. Timothy Brown, S.J.
Middendorf Foundation

Sponsoring Congregations
School Sisters of Notre Dame
     Atlantic-Midwest Province
Sisters of Bon Secours USA
Sisters of Mercy of the Americas
     South Central Community
Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur
     East-West Province
     Ohio Province

Class Sponsors
Bon Secours Health System Mission                
     Fund
The Leroy M. Merritt Charitable 
     Trust
Montgomery Park, LLC
Daniel G. Schuster, LLC

Student Sponsors
ATAPCO Group
     American Trading & Production 
          Corporation
     Faye Alston Cook
     Paul & Jennifer Huston
     Jeffrey & Karen McCormack
     John & Anne Patterson
Anonymous (Multiple Sponsors)

Millicent & Peter Bain
Bon Secours Health System
  Circle #1
     Laura Ellison Buczkowski
     Janice Burnett
     Marcia A. Cort
     Christine A. Lay
     Susan C. Vosloh
     John F. Wallenhorst
Bon Secours Health System 
  Circle #2
     Winnie Bernard
     Roslyn Brock
     Mary Beth Brubaker
     Freda Cavallaro
     Central Accounts Payable Dept.
     Teresa Encarnacion
     Katrina Garrett
     Yvonne Garside
     Human Resources Dept.
     Rebekah & Mark Latchis
     Mark McCarty
     Kim & Geoff Moody
     Angie Rodriguez
     Susan Rosko
     Pam & Walter Schmidt
     Joel & Beth Stafford
     Sandy Suvall
     Maura & Michael Ward
     Laishy Williams-Carlson
Brown Advisory
David & Susan Brune
Mary Catherine Bunting
Jim & Gerry Cavanaugh
Samuel W. Chairs, Jr.
Conveyor Handling Company
James & Linda Dugan

Marilyn Duker & Dale McArdle
Mary Lou Fish
Janice & Ronald Ford
Frank Family Foundation Fund 
     of the Baltimore Community     
     Foundation
Friends of Sisters Academy Giving 
  Circle
     Deborah Armstrong
     Marie Bellantoni
     Lillian Gibbons
     James & Nancy McDonald
     Regina McPhillips
     Michele & John Zurad
Mark Gately
Barbara Gaver
Jennifer & Mark Geibig
G. B. Charities, Inc.
Douglas & Joan Groves
Mary Hambleton & Daughters
     Mary Hambleton
     Regina Hambleton
     Celia O’Brien
Margaret Hayes
Mimie & Robert Helm
Himmelrich Family Giving Circle
     Carrie Jo Himmelrich
     Ella Himmelrich
     Jacob & Sarah Himmelrich
     Pam & Sam Himmelrich
     Anna & Matt Kozlov
Pam & Sam Himmelrich
Beverly & Karl Ittner
Lynn & Stuart Janney
Stephanie & Richard Johnston
Martha & Chuck Kendall
Mary Ann Kmetyk

Peter Leffman
Loyola University Maryland Giving 
  Circle
     Donelda Cook
     Andrea Giampetro-Meyer & 
          Barry Meyer
     Karyl & Sal Leggio
     Beth McCarthy
     Ilona McGuiness
     Joshua Smith
     Wendy Smith & Chris Darezzo
Wayne McDowell Giving Circle
     Wayne & Colleen McDowell
     McDowell’s Complete Chimney 
          Service, Inc.
Karen & Emmett McGee
Moira & John Monk
Peggy Moseley Giving Circle
     Mary & Rick Baxter
     Mary & Paul Correia
     Skip & Terry Hubbard
     Margaret O. Moseley
     Earline Piscitelli & Gary Walker
The Joseph Mullan Company
The Nabit Foundation
Nesbitt Family Giving Circle
     Paul & Trevina Nesbitt
     Teresa Nesbitt
Kathleen & Roger Novak
Mary Anne O’Hara & 
     Rosalie McDermott
Marty & Debbie Ostendorf
Our Lady of the Angels, Catonsville, 
  MD
Tim & Joanne Regan
Augusta Reilly Giving Circle
     Peter Arend

Student Scholarship Sponsors
2016-2017

Sisters Academy is grateful to the following individuals, religious communities, businesses, and foundations that have chosen 
to make a multi-year commitment to sponsor a student for four years.



     Carol Bogash
     Irene Callahan, RSM
     Susan K. Gauvey
     Faith & Jim Gilroy
     Harriet & Herbert Goldman
     Nina Torres Jones
     Margaret & Jack Keane
     Mary Lou Preis
     Augusta Reilly, RSM
     Sarah Anne Riley
     Maris St. Cyr
     Jane M. Shaab
     Gwen D. Skillern
REVAL LLLP
Susie & Bill Rienhoff
Lynne & Mason Rosenthal
John & Jonnie Ross
St. Joseph Parish, Cockeysville, MD
Janet Schmick Circle of Friends
     Claire T. Hartman
     Ann & Drexel Knight
     Katharine & Dennis Malone
     Amy & Patrick Mutch
     Eleanor Oster
     Chancey & Bill Schmick
     Janet & John Schmick
     Janice & Charles Warns
Sheridan Foundation
SNDdeN Congregational Mission 
  Office
Mary Louise Snyder
James & Jeredith Stifter
Jacqueline & James Stradtner
Kathryn & Richard Szarko
Martina & Arthur Varnado
John & Kate Walsh
Claire Wherley
Peggy & John Wilckens
Anne & John Wisniewski
Ellen Yankellow & William Chapman

Financial Summary 
2016–2017

Sisters Academy of Baltimore is committed to responsible stewardship of all donations 
received.  During 2016-2017, our financial requirements continued to increase as we 
expanded our instructional program.  Our benefactors responded generously through the 
student scholarship program, the class sponsor program, annual giving, and our “Jazzin’ It 
Up at The Park” fundraiser.

Students & Class Sponsors
Annual Giving
Grants
Fundraiser
Sponsoring Congregations
Family Fees
Rentals & Investments

$527,380
$273,298
$188,331
$105,004
$104,764

$24,095
$7,334

Total Income $1,230,206

Operating Income 2016-2017

Instructional
Development
Facilities & Maintenance
Administration

$793,636
$235,253

$95,993
$89,159

Total Expenses $1,214,041

Operating Expenses 2016-2017

These figures do not include capital income/expenses, donated goods/services, depreciation, or endowment revenue, 
which are included in our audited financial report.  For a copy of our most recent audit, please refer to our website, www.
sistersacademy.org, under News & Media.

(42.9%)
(22.2%)
(15.31%)
(8.54%)
(8.52%)
(1.96%)
(0.60%)

(65.37%)
(19.38%)
(7.91%)
(7.34%)





Circle of Excellence
($50,000 to $99,999)
The Marion I. & Henry J. Knott 
     Foundation
Kathy & Jerry Wood Foundation

Circle of Leadership
($25,000 to $49,999)
Anonymous
Bon Secours Health System 
     Mission Fund
Treasa Moriarty Henggeler 
     Memorial Fund
Montgomery Park LLC
MSDE School Construction 
     Program
School Sisters of Notre Dame
     Atlantic-Midwest Province
Daniel G. Schuster, LLC
Sisters of Bon Secours USA
Sisters of Mercy of the Americas 
     South Central Community

Circle of Honor
($10,000 to $24,999)
Michael & Kim Arnold
Baltimore City Foundation, Inc.
Bon Secours Health System, Inc.
     Season of Giving Campaign
The Charles Crane Family 
     Foundation, Inc.
Erwin and Stephanie Greenberg 
     Foundation Fund
Pam & Sam Himmelrich
Stephanie & Richard Johnston
George and Mary Kremer 
     Foundation
MSDE Boost Scholarship Program
REVAL LLLP

Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur
     East-West Province
Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur 
     Ohio Province
Steiner & Company
John & Kate Walsh
Clare E. Wherley
The Whiting-Turner Contracting 
     Company

Circle of Stars
($5,000 to $9,999)
Absolute Service, Inc.
Anonymous (Multiple Donors)
Peter & Millicent Bain
Mary Catherine Bunting
Catholic Negro American Mission 
     Board
Samuel W. Chairs, Jr.
Children’s Scholarship Fund 
     of Baltimore
James & Linda Dugan
The Duker/McArdle Family 
     Charitable Fund
Janice & Ronald Ford
Frank Family Foundation Fund of 
     the Baltimore Community 
     Foundation
Mark D. Gately
Barbara Gaver
Douglas & Joan Groves
Leo S. Guthman Fund
Robert & Mimie Helm
Scott & Lesley Malin Helm
Mary & Louis Hogan
Beverly & Karl Ittner
Jackson Family Fund of the 
     Princeton Area 
     Community Foundation
Lynn & Stuart Janney

Martha & Charles Kendall
Mary Ann Kmetyk
Philip & Mary Beth Lange
Peter Leffman
Karen & Emmett McGee
Moira & John Monk
The Joseph Mullan Company
Kathy & Roger Novak
Our Lady of the Angels Catholic 
     Community, Catonsville, MD
Joanne & Tim Regan
Susie & Bill Rienhoff
John & Jonnie Ross
St. Joseph Parish, Cockeysville, MD
St. Louis Parish, Clarksville, MD
School Sisters of Notre Dame
     Gospel Fund
Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur
     Congregational Mission Office
Mary Louise Snyder
Jeredith & James Stifter
James & Jacqueline Stradtner
Kathryn & Richard Szarko
United Way of Central Maryland 
     Anonymous Givers
Martina & Arthur Varnado
John & Margaret Wilckens
Anne & John Wisniewski
Ellen H. Yankellow &
     William Chapman

Circle of Peace and Respect
($1,000 to $4,999)
Rev. Andrew D. Aaron
The Abell Foundation, Inc.
Bobbi & Chip Ackers
American Trading and Production 
     Corporation
Anonymous (Multiple Donors)
Howard & Leslie Appleby

Arbor Dog Fund of the 
     Baltimore Community 
     Foundation
Deborah K. Armstrong
Karen & Lee Arnold
AvalonBay Communities, Inc.
Tracy & David Barker
Helen L. Baumiller
Mary & Rick Baxter
Marie Bellantoni
Bon Secours Baltimore Health 
     System
Bon Secours Health System
     Central Accounts Payable
Bon Secours Health System, Inc.
Robert & Anne Bradshaw
The Eddie C. and C. Sylvia Brown 
     Family Foundation
Janice Burnett
Marie Cappiello
CareFirst BlueCross BlueShield
Catholic Community Foundation
Catholic Community at Relay, 
     Relay, MD
Catholic Community of St. Francis 
     Xavier, Hunt Valley, MD
Jim & Gerry Cavanaugh
ChemStation/Chesapeake
Stephanie & Michael Clancy
Combined Federal Campaign 
     Chesapeake Bay Area
Combined Federal Campaign 
     of the National Capital Area
Conveyor Handling Company, Inc.
Mary C. Corey
Correct Rx Pharmacy Services, Inc.
Mary & Paul Correia
Mary Dan & David Hand
Raymond E. and Naomi C. Dungan 
     Foundation

Donors 2016-2017
Thank you to everyone who has supported Sisters Academy of Baltimore.  Your generous gifts to our Annual Appeal, in-kind 
services, and many volunteer hours benefit our students’ education, inspiring our vision for success.



Stewart B. Eckers Charitable Trust
Enterprise Holding Foundation
Mary Lou Fish
Friends of Sisters Academy
Noreen A. Frost
Stephen Fruin & Susan Griisser
FSC Foundation
Katrina L. Garrett
Jennifer & Mark Geibig
Gino & Peggy Gemignani
Andrea Giampetro-Meyer & 
     Barry Meyer
Lillian K. Gibbons
Jim & Faith Gilroy
G. B. Charities, Inc.
Marguerite Getty Greenman
Beth Guest
Halle Family Foundation
Mary Hambleton
Regina Hambleton
Margaret Hayes
Mary & Nelson Herrman
Himmelrich Associates, Inc.
Mairead E. Holly
Theresa Horvath Residuary Trust
Lawrence (Skip) & Terry Hubbard
Nina Torres Jones
Joeann Karibo & Mark Tamulonis
Elizabeth & Dean Kendall
Kenney Family Foundation, Inc.
Mary L. Kilbourne
Ann & Drexel Knight
Joel & Catherine LaFerriere
Michael & Rosemary Lardner
Christine A. Lay
Loyola University Maryland
The M&T Charitable Foundation
Abby McCardell Martin

Maryland Charity Campaign Donors
Beth McCarthy
Jim & Nancy McDonald
Wayne & Colleen McDowell
McDowell’s Complete Chimney 
     Service, Inc.
Debra McHale, Interior 
     Transformations
Regina McPhillips
Kathryn & David McQuilkin
Susan & John McQuilkin 
     (The Cain Foundation)
Mercy Health Services
Mercy Ridge Catholic Residents
The Lloyd E. Mitchell Foundation
The Thomas More Project
Margaret O. Moseley
National Coalition of 100 Black 
     Women - Baltimore 
     Metropolitan Chapter
Paul & Trevina Nesbitt
Teresa Nesbitt
Barry & Cathy Nestor
Next Step, LLC
Northrop Grumman Foundation
Notre Dame of Maryland University
Celia N. O’Brien
Earline Piscitelli & Gary Walker
S. Frank Plewes
Susan Ringler
Pat Rudolph
Robert & Sonia Ryczak
St. Alphonsus Rodriguez Parish, 
     Woodstock, MD
St. Bernadette Parish, Severn, MD
St. Margaret School, Bel Air, MD
Janet & John Schmick
Claire M. Smith

David & Peg Smith
Mary Patricia Smith
Society of St. Sulpice, 
     Province of the United States
Jocelyn & Steve Soly
Kathleen & Thomas Spies
Maris St. Cyr & Sam Bleicher
Barbara Stewart & Peter Bowe
Strategic Path LLC
Henry A. Strohminger Family 
     Foundation
T. Rowe Price
T. Rowe Price Foundation, Inc.
Robert & Arden Travers
Universal Service Administrative 
     Company
John F. Wallenhorst
Maura & Michael Ward
Paul, Sue, Claire & Brooke Weber
Thomas Wilson Sanitarium 
     for Children of Baltimore City
M. Patricia Wilson-Stanzione
Judith M. Wright
Susan Zator & Harry Merritt

Circle of Sisterhood
($500 to $999)
Ahold Financial Services 
     A+ Bonus Bucks Program
Peter Arend
Dottie & Ed Arnold
Rick & Jackie Arnold
Mary Gillian & Robert Babb
Carol Bogash
BSHSI Sponsorship Group #2
Fred & Nancy Lee Boos
Roslyn M. Brock
Mary Beth Brubaker

Freda Cavallaro
Mary Haer Chiles
M. Paula Cockerham, RSM
Margaret & Ronald Cohen
Sian Colglazier
Anne Marie Connolly
Donelda Cook
Faye Alston Cook
Marcia A. Cort
Court St. Francis Xavier #2257 
     Catholic Daughters 
     of the Americas
Gail P. Cunningham-Sutphen, M.D.
Anne-Stuart & Richard Darrell
Dealer’s Choice Casinos
Paul Dowling, Jr.
Marie D. Dunham
Beverly A. D’Urbano
Kate C. M. Edwards
Employees Charity Organization 
     (ECHO) of Northrop Grumman
Teresa G. Encarnacion
Excell Concrete Construction, LLC
Fandango Productions, LLC
Father O’Neill Council #4011 
     Knights of Columbus
Anita Feeley & George Goodhues
L. Mickey Fenzel & Janet Preis
Maureen & Edward Feroli
Christopher, Maryann 
     and Sebastian Fischer
Jim & Peggy Fry
F. Paul Galeone Photography, Inc.
Herbert & Harriet Goldman
Golfers’ Charitable Association
Ardrena L. Gulmert
Margo Halle



Handwerger, Cardegna, 
     Funkhouser & Lurman, P.A.
Claire T. Hartman
Carol Hayes-Gegner & 
     John Gegner
Karen & Joseph Higgins
Sharon G. Hogue
Paul & Jennifer Huston
Irish Charities of Maryland, Inc.
Kelly & Steven Jozwiak
Paula M. Junghans
Joseph Karibo
Margaret & Jack Keane
Kelly Financial Group
Barbara & Bill Kriz
Arthur & Nancy Krummenoehl
Lane Fund of the Fidelity 
     Charitable Gift Fund
John David Lardner
Rebekah & Mark Latchis
John & Mary Lombardo
Julia K. Maher
Dennis & Katharine Malone
Michael & Cathleen Maloney
Mary C. Mangione
Dr. Frank C. Marino Foundation
Ralph Martinez
Mark & Kimberly McCarty
Jeffrey & Karen McCormack
Kevin & Jody McKenna
Amy & Patrick Mead
Brianne J. Miller
Stanley & Laurie Miller
Kim & Geoff Moody
Sarah Mullen
Pat Murphy & Dan Savin
Patrick & Amy Mutch

National Football League 
     Alumni, Inc.
Notre Dame Preparatory 
     Class of 1964
Mary Anne O’Donnell
Eleanor Oster
Carol & Cliff Palmer
John & Anne Patterson
Sheila M. Perkinson
Errol & Joyce Phillip
Nicholas & Eva Rauseo
Sarah Anne Riley
Samuel & Carolyn Ross
Lee & Catherine Rutland
Nancy & John Sacci
Sagamore Whiskey LLC
St. Louis the King Council 
     #11898 Knights of Columbus
Joanne Marie Savage & 
     Mikel-Meredith Weidman
Chancey & William Schmick
Walter & Pamela Schmidt
Jane M. Shaab
Anita Sheckells
Sheila & George Shepard
Elaine Marie Slear
The Honorable Carol E. Smith
Joshua Smith
Wendy Smith & 
     Christopher Darezzo
Sandy Suvall
Robert Torr
George & Jean Vaeth
Sheila & James Vidmar
Anne C. Volpe
Susan C. Vosloh
Janice & Charles Warns

The Toby and Melvin Weinman 
     Foundation
Lorraine Wintz
M. T. Susan Wood (Deceased)
Matthew & Christina Wyskiel

Circle of Initiation
($100 to $499)
Maureen & Alan Aarons
Jane & Robert Amtmann
Nancy Anastasi
Anonymous
Arlene R. Antonicelli
Jody & Joe Bachman
Constance & Thomas Baker
Baltimore City Combined Charity 
     Campaign Donors
Anna Mae Becker
The Benevity Community 
     Impact Fund
Phyllis J. Berg
Winnie Sager Bernard
Margery & Timothy Bessent
Larry & Linda Beyer
Theresa Billow-Supple
Ray & Doris Bintrim
The Blackwell Family of the Ayco 
     Charitable Foundation
George & Karen Blair
Elizabeth & Ralph Bohac
Kathleen O. Bowen
Howard L. Bradley
Martha & James Bradley
Richard & Mary Frances Bradyhouse
Katherine Stern Brennan
Patricia Brown
Pauline & John Brunelli
Thelma Bryan & David Preston

Rosalyn Bryant
James & Christine Buckley
Michael J. Buckley & 
     Jeannette Suflita
Jacqueline Buedel (Deceased)
Anne S. Burgan
J. Michael Burke
Susan Burke
Patricia Butner
Charles & Joanne Brown
Lynn & Ronald Byank
David J. Califf
Irene Callahan, RSM
Calvert Hall College
Melissa & George Carroll
Kimberly Carr
Karen & Brian Cashen
Judith Center & David Kass
Don & Nikki Cole
Debby Coleman
Denise & Robert Conklin
James F. Cooke
Marie Jo Corry & Gary Campbell
Cheryl & Jim Councill 
     (Mazaika Family Foundation)
Joanna & David Cox
Caren & Thomas Cranston
Mary Ruzicka Crook & Dick Crook
Diana Curran & Gunnar Fisher
Nancy & Frank D’Amico
David & Lou Davia
Mary Beth & Mark Davis
Barbara Delano
Virginia & Joseph Delfico
Holly Diggins
Joseph & Lynn Doerfler
Mary Donohue, SNDdeN
Rosemary Donohue, SNDdeN



Delia Dowling, SSND
Janet & Edward Dunn
Donna & John Easton
Regena & Winston Edwards
Susan Eggers & Bob Goldman
Nina Elliott
Barbara & Frank Emanuele
Exelon Foundation
Nancy M. Fiedler
Michael & Faith Ann Fiocco
Frank Fischer
J. F. Fischer, Inc.
Joseph Fletcher
Dorian Flynn
Lori & Barry Frederick
Go Consulting, Inc.
Barbara R. Gailunas
Gailunas Tuesday Book Club
Frank & Tara Gallagher
Yvonne L. Garside
Patrick Gately
The Honorable Susan K. Gauvey
Susan Gdovin & Peter Salmon
Jeanette Gilmore
Christopher P. Goles
Melody Gordon-Healy
Mary M. Gunning
Mary Ellen & Frank Gunther
Virginia Guy
Terry Halle & Wendy McAllister
Frank & Anne Hamilton
Stephanie & John Harman
Kathleen & Burch Harmon
M. Constance Harris
Patricia & Edward Harris
Jack L. Harvey
Melanie & Richard Harwood
Kathleen G. Haynes
Tom & Valerie Herwig
Louise T. Higgins
Maura Hill
Carrie Jo Himmelrich
Barbara Miller Hitchings
Sean M. Holly
Harry W. Holt, Jr.
Bruce Howard & 
     Jacqueline Magnes

Margaret Howard
James Hull
John & Hope Hutton
Pamela Isabel & Larry Hughes
Bill & Ellen Jablon
Natercia & James Jackson
Kathryn Johnson
David & Susan Jones
Mary Joan & John Jordan
Margaret Juskelis, SSND
Suzanne & Robert Karkoska
Kenneth & Jeannette Karpay
Maureen & Robert Keck
Sandra & Hugh Kendall
Kennedy Glass & Associates, LLC
Karen Kennedy
Sharon Norton Kennedy
Maria & Paul Khanuja
Thomas & Denise Kickham
Rosa L. King
David & Kristen Kinkopf
Jane & John Kircher
M. Kristine Kirk
John & Nancy Klaske
Kathleen A. Kleinsmith
Nickolas Koas
Anna & Matt Kozlov
Rose Kurtz
David & Alice Kuryk
Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians
     Division 1, Carroll County
Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians
     Division 14, Baltimore County
Lansdowne Improvement 
     Association
Anne Lavelle
Anne Mackay Lawton
Paula Himmelheber Lee
Karyl & Salvatore Leggio
Eileen & John Leonhart
Judy D. Letcher
Elizabeth Ann Linehan, RSM
Violeta & Antonio Lorete
Elizabeth Lund
Tyler S. Lundfelt
Clement & Sarah Lutterodt
Brian & Jennifer Lynch

Richard Lynch
Kathleen & Raymond Lyon
Amy Macht & George Grose
Yolanda Maghak
Shawn Marie Maguire, SNDdeN
Susan & Charles Mann
Jason & Lisa Manuel
Joanne Manzo & Bernard Kenyon
Marian House
Margaret & Michael Markovic
Rossana Marsh 
Eileen B. Martin
Connie Matricardi
Judith & Robert Mattey
Fred & Mary Mauser
Agnes & Dan Mazur
Andrea & Benjamin Mazzoccoli
Sally & Neil McCabe
Margaret McCann
Maria & Bill McCarthy
Jeanne McCauley & Frank Paul
Gregory McClain
William & Barbara McLennan
Ellen L. McNeill
Julie & Frank McQuilkin
Mary & Eugene Miles
James Milford
Michael A. Miller
Virginia & Randolph Moran
William D. Moran & 
     Norwood Service Center
Elizabeth K. Moser
Janet E. Moses
Werner Mueller & 
     Mary Ellen Chambers
James & Peggy Mullen
John C. Murphy
Patricia Murphy, SSND
The Narrows Restaurant
Catharie Conway Nass
Ted Neuman
Most Rev. William C. 
     Newman (Deceased)
Catherine M. Nolan
Mary Ellen & Carroll Nordhoff
Notre Dame Preparatory School, 
     Towson, MD



Martha & Robert Oare
Kevin & Pamela O’Brien
Lee & Marilyn Ogburn
Mary T. Olert
Mary Kay Pappadeas & 
     Tony Ziesat
Sylvia & Tim Parker
David & M. Jane Parrish
Kathleen & Robert Pepperman
Carol Perkinson
Jo Ann Peroutka
Sharon & Thurman Person
Patricia & Leonard Pick
Bernadette & Clarence Poehler
Ann & Bret Pollack
Len Ptak
Claire & Miguel Ramirez
Robin Ratchford
Dana Reed
Augusta Reilly, RSM
Margaret M. Reitman
John & Susan Riehl
Leslie & Thomas Ries
Ramona Riggs
Regina A. Ritenour
Angela R. Rodriguez
Gary Rodwell
Janice Rogers
Christopher & Blakely Rollin
Edda Rosskopf
Michele A. Rothwell
Mark C. Rouse
Carey & Christopher Rowsom
Kim & Jeff Ruark
Patricia Rubacky
Ted & Virginia Rugemer
Marianna & John Russell
Roberta & Edward Sabin
St. Alphonsus Rodriguez Council 
     #13294 Knights of Columbus 
St. Michael the Archangel Parish, 
     Overlea, MD
St. Pius X Church, Baltimore, MD
Denise & Gary Saks
Bernadette & Donald Sandruck
Kathleen M. Savage
Patricia Savage

Mia D. Scharper
Frances & Edward Scheick
Dale & Christina Schmidt
School Sisters of Notre Dame 
     Corpus Christi Community, 
     Baltimore, MD
Truman & Nellie Semans
Donna Senft & Rose Glorioso
Carole Shinnick, SSND
Patricia Silva
Sisters of Bon Secours, 
     Marriottsville Novitiate House
Sisters of Mercy 
     Hollen Road Community, 
     Baltimore, MD
Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur 
     Cable Street Community, 
     Baltimore, MD
Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur 
     Glen Avenue Community, 
     Baltimore, MD
Catherine & James Slafkosky
Patricia Smith, RSM
Susan & John Solberg
Susan L. Spence
Margaret J. Steinhagen
David & Dianne Stephan
Michael & Anna Maria Storey
Colonel John Streett Chapter 
     NSDAR
Eugene M. Sullivan, M.D. 
     Foundation
Margaret Sullivan, Ph.D.
Thomas Sullivan
Gary & Ellen Sutton
Leo Taylor
Susan Terranova
John E. Thomas
Barbara A. Tipton
George & Mary Torggler
Total Wine & More
Kathleen Treacy
Josephine M. Trueschler
Sharon & David Tufaro
Francis & Frank Turner
Joseph & Terri Van Der Gracht
Andrej Varacka

Virginia & Andrew Vernick
Ann & Andy Wagner
Jan & Robert Wagner
Jean M. Walker
Mary Kim Ward
Nancy Ward & Denison Byrne
Charles & Lucinda Ware
William & Geraldine Waterfield
Marjorie Wax & Brian Hochheimer
Jon & Mary Catherine Webb
Marjorie & Louis Weeks
Catherine & Ditmar Weiss
Kathryn & Bob Wenger
Emma & Scot Wesoloski
West Psychotherapy Services, LLC
Loretta T. Whalen
Beth Williams & 
     Robert Herbertson
Laishy Williams-Carlson & 
     James Carlson
Alicia & Robert Wilson
Joanne & Pat Winters
Chip & Kirsten Woelper
Mark & Cheryl Wong
Nadya Workman
Rae Ann & John Wuestman
Deborah & Joe Wyda
John & Michele Zurad

New Frontiers Circle
(Up to $99)
Anne & Charles Ackerman
Mary Ackerman
Mary Noel Albers, SSND
AmazonSmile Foundation
Anonymous
Mary T. Armiger
Kevin & Angelina Baker
Louise Barber
Leah Winterling Bark
Nancy H. Bateman
Joan Bauk
Mary Ellen & Gregory Bean
Valerie A. Bell-Thomas
Elizabeth A. Berger
Charlotte M. Bernhardt



Mary Lou Bolfik
Phyllis & E. Clarke Bowie
Box Tops for Education
Jennie Y. Boyer
Suzanne & Richard Brafman
Mary Ellen Brodie, RSM
Barbara B. Brunk
Larry & Mary Ellen Bur
Frances Butler, SSND
Carol Ann Campbell
Sally Campi
Kirsten A. Cardegna
Bernard & Jean Carton
Rosann M. Catalano
Mary Angela Chairs & 
     Constance Ann McKay
Jeanne Marie Chapman
Pamela Cherundolo
Linda M. Chilcoat
Edith Clark
Eileen & John Clements
Joyce E. Colegrove
Janet C. Coleman
Martha A. Conlon
Patricia A. Connell
Robert & Mavis Connolly
Maura Connor
Anna Marie & John Conrad
Kathleen Contino, SNDdeN
Marion B. Corry
Lynne Cort
Thomas & Mary Agnes Cotter
Donna Marie Coward, RSM
Charlotte Cross
Christine Crouch
Michael & Renee Curreri
Denise Curry, SNDdeN
Gordon Daiger

John & Sally Darden
Mary Teresa Day, SNDdeN    
     (Deceased)
Virginia Anne Day
Harry F. DeSanctis
Peter T. Diemer
James Diggs
Yvonne Dilworth
Beth Dykton
Paul & Laureene Eames
Jane Ebaugh
Marc & Ann Ebersberger
Tara & Eric Ebersole
Kelley Edwards
Janet M. Evans
Larry & Betty Fabbroni
Michele Farris
Joan Feeley
Barbara Ferguson
Gisele Ferretto
Charles & Miriam Fleury
John & Denise Franchetti
Margaret A. Franz
Marylita Friia, SSND
Kathleen Fullerton, SSND
Mary & Edward Gahan
Carmel Gambacorta & 
     Greg Johnston
Anna Maria & Duane Gamble
Maria Gamble-Farkas
Mary Beth & Thomas Gamper
M. Reginald Gerdes, OSP
Jane & Joseph Gesker
Carole & Joseph Gibison
Mary Jane Goetzke
Eileen & Timothy Goodspeed
Marilyn Gould & Raymond Tegeler
Cathy Graham

Harry & Margaret Graham
Rosemary Guarino
Tresa Hanna
Janet & Jim Hannan
Eleanor U. Hannon
Todd & Shelly Hartman
Ann Elizabeth Hartnett, SSND
Dr. and Mrs. Charles F. Haugh, III
Mary & Ed Herbert
Norda A. Hodgson-Clopein
Patricia & Richard Holz
Jean & Richard Holzman
Davonna M. Hoover
Elizabeth Huesman
To Hyang & Earl Anderson
Marjean C. Irwin
Pamela Jablon, SSND
Miriam Jansen, SSND
Matthew Jessup &
     Zena Carmel-Jessup
Karen R. Kadar
Sally Ann & Irenaeus Kamantauskas
Sharon Kanis, SSND
Madeline Keller, SSND
Catherine & Mark Kellermann
Victoria Kessler, SSND
Maureen & Clement Klug
Margan Kochanski
Andy & Lynn Kochis
Marge Kramer & Family
Charmaine Krohe, SSND
Jo Ann Kucic
Joan Legnard
Mary Jane & Joseph LeVasseur
Eileen L. Lewis
Debra Liesen, SSND
John & Connie Liesen
Susan J. Lilly

Kirkland Locey
Elizabeth Lomas
Edgar Lorete
Robert & Gail Lynch
Diane Lyons
Annette & Lou Maggitti
Eleanor & Nancy Martin
Frances & Jerome May
Pamela & Thomas May
Maureen M. McCart
Patricia McCarthy
Amelia & James McConnell
Marie Elena McCormack, SSND
Ursula Blank McCormick
Mary Ellen & James McCrea
Rea Marie McDonnell, SSND
Mary McFadden, SNDdeN
Mariella McMillan, SSND
Susan Middaugh
Jo Vitrano Miller
Marcella M. Missar, SNDdeN & 
     Marie-Louise Rossi, SNDdeN
Grace & Edward Monk
John & Mary Monk
Robert Marie Moser, SSND
Henry S. Moy
Dennis & Barbara Murphy
Michael & Diane Murphy
Nancy Nale & Brian Kuebler
Joseph Nartowicz
Bonna & John Nelson
Elizabeth G. O’Connell
Rosella O’Doherty-Stock
Marie de Sales O’Dowd, SSND
Mark O’Hara
Robert R. Palumbi
Bill & Mary Margaret Pappas
Jeanette & John Parmigiani



Carolina Paul
Regina Pellegrini, SNDdeN
Debra & Raymond Peroutka
Mary Peroutka
Matthew Peroutka
Helene F. Perry
Molly Pirrung
Barbara & Joseph Platania
Mary Jo & James Powers
Suzanne S. Preis
Helen & Roland Price
Irene Pryle, SSND
Jane & Arthur Pyrak
Pat & Vinnie Quayle
Mary & Robert Rasmussen
Clarice D. Reid
Karen & Charles Renaldo
Mary Beth Ribar
Michael & Joyce Riggin
Dorothy & Herbert Roche
Margo K. Rogers
Susan Rosko
Sheila & Philip Rousseaux
Mary Russell
Elizabeth J. Ryan
Joan M. Ryan
Nancy Sanders
Frederick L. Sanford
Mary Jane Scanlan, SSND
School Sisters of Notre Dame 
     Small Communities
     8430 Charles Valley (C) 
          Community, Towson, MD     
     Caroline House Community, 
          Baltimore, MD
     Josepha Community, 
          Baltimore, MD

     St. Joseph Convent Community, 
          S. Norwalk, CT
     Shalom Community, 
          Baltimore, MD
Deborah Sears & Theodore Buis
Joan P. Serda, RSM
Emily C. Serfling
Joanne & Joseph Shanley
Carol & William Shea
Kimberly & David Sheridan
Nellie R. Sherrill
Richenda M. Shihab
Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur 
     St. Julie Convent, Westbury, NY
Gwen D. Skillern
Jane M. Smith
Kathleen D. Solomon
Mary Sommerfeldt
Larry & Kathleen Staudmeister
Evelyn Steadman
John & Cathy Stefano
Teressa Stokes
Anne & William Storey
Jo Ann & John Streb
Marian Sullivan, SSND
Mary Fran Swan
Judy & Dave Swanner
Brenda & Napoleon Sykes
Michelle & Robert Szulczewski
Albert & Nancy Taymans
Mary Dowling Thompson
Terry & Jackie Tipton
Josette Towles
Joan Sammartino Turner
Janice & George Vanisko
Christian Ventimiglia
Mary Vesel
Martha Vitek & Patrick Welsh

Diane & Martin Vitiello
Arthur & Margaret Walsh
Dolores Walsh
Celeste & Richard Walter
Julie Walton
Kathleen & Mark Warner
Pat Warnick, SSND & 
     Helen Reilly, SSND
Nancy & Edwin Weber
Jennifer L. Wicks
Susan S. G. Wierman
Patti Wilson
Kathy & Thomas Wolf
Henry Wong
Patrick & Maureen Wood
Sadie A. Woolford
Louisa “Dickie” Wyskiel
Albert A. Zachik
Miriam Zadek
Beate Zipperle & Paul Conetta
Mary John Vianney Zullo, SSND

Matching Gifts
Abell Foundation
American Trading & Production 
     Corp.
The Benevity Community Impact 
     Fund
Exelon Foundation
Northrop Grumman Foundation
T. Rowe Price Foundation, Inc.
Verizon Foundation

Gifts In Kind
David Adamson
Ames, Inc., Columbia, MD
Anonymous
Susan Arnold & Richard Ochs

Carol & Stewart Axelbaum
Jody & Joe Bachman
Amy F. Bagley
Bakery Express / Ms. Desserts, 
     Halethorpe, MD
Maureen & Joseph Bentz
Megan Bowes
Robert & Anne Bradshaw
Michael & Missy Burke
Jessica & Scott Cade
Michael & Catherine Chrismer
Christ Child Society, Baltimore, MD
Margaret & John Clarke
Rita Costello & Joseph Hickey
Mary Ellen Cote
Jane & Mike Cottrell
Kelsey Coyle
Anne-Stuart & Richard Darrell
Dealer’s Choice Casinos, 
     Baltimore, MD
District Creative Printing,
     Upper Marlboro, MD
Katie Erskine
Michele & Mark Evans
Carmel Gambacorta & 
     Greg Johnston
J. M. Gaske, Inc., Ellicott City, MD
Germano’s Piattini
Andrew & Julie Gleeson
Marjorie Godwin
Mary M. Gunning
Claudetta Harding
Stephanie & John Harman
Kathy & Michael Harrigan
Heavy Seas Brewery
Pam & Sam Himmelrich
Sean M. Holly
Sandra Isbister



Jack & Kris Kelly
Martha & Charles Kendall
Mary L. Kilbourne
Risa & Jonathan Kipnis
Jennifer Lancaster
Bette Lemperle
Yolanda Maghak
Sally & Neil McCabe
Julie & Frank McQuilkin
Amy & Patrick Mead
Kelly & Robert Meissner
Menasha Display Group,
     Philadelphia, PA
     - Courtenay O’Connor
Moira & John Monk
Montgomery Park LLC, 
     Baltimore, MD
Virginia & Randolph Moran
Maria & Gene Morrison
Margaret O. Moseley
Sarah Mullen
The Narrows Restaurant, 
     Gransonville, MD
Notre Dame of Maryland University, 
     Baltimore, MD
Notre Dame Preparatory School, 
     Towson, MD
Cathy & Todd O’Brien
Sylvia & Roderick O’Connor
Old Line Spirits, Baltimore, MD
Mary Kay Pappadeas & 
     Tony Ziesat
Julie & Mark Passamonti
PCA
Rose Ella & Michael Pich
Margaret Potthast
Queenstown Harbor Golf Course, 
     Queenstown, MD 
Karen & Charles Renaldo
Angela R. Rodriguez
Sagamore Whiskey LLC, 
     Baltimore, MD
Denise & Gary Saks
Tammy Schuessler
Susan & John Solberg
Jocelyn & Steve Soly

Monica & John Spain
Maris St. Cyr & Sam Bleicher
Beth & Joel Stafford
Susan Stanzione
Debra & Gregory Sweeney
Jane Tatsios
Madeline Terwilliger
Barbara A. Tipton
Total Wine & More, Laurel, MD
Janice & George Vanisko
Deborah Wegman
M. Patricia Wilson-Stanzione
Joanne & Pat Winters
Kathy & Thomas Wolf
Victoria & Ronald Yozwiak
Susan Zator & Harry Merritt

Volunteers/Gifts of Service
Margaret Bauer
Coretta Bennett, BITHGroup 
      Technologies, Baltimore, MD
Kelly Bentz
Maureen & Joseph Bentz
Bon Secours Retreat Center 
     Volunteers, Marriottsville, MD
Megan Bowes
Virginia Marie Brune, SSND
Bucknell University Engineering 
     Program, Lewisburg, PA
Christ Child Society, Baltimore, MD
Marcia Cort, Total Health Care, 
     Baltimore, MD
Mary Dan & David Hand
Kathy Donnelly
Devian Downing
Mickey Fenzel
Gallagher Evelius & Jones LLP, 
     Baltimore, MD
Carmel Gambacorta
Girl Scouts of Central Maryland
Go Consulting, Inc. - Jerry O’Keefe
Pat Groeninger
Ardrena L. Gulmert
Claire Hartman
Margaret Hayes
Carol Hayes-Gegner

Crissa Holder-Smith, Notre Dame 
     of Maryland University, 
     Baltimore, MD
Jaelah Jupiter
Hannah LaCour
Mickayla LaCour
Loyola University Maryland 
     Counseling Program, 
     Baltimore, MD
Maryland Institute College of Art, 
     Baltimore, MD
Julie McQuilkin
Kelly & Robert Meissner
Jack Monk
Maureen Monk
Moira & John Monk
Carey Moran, Notre Dame Summer 
     Service Program, 
     Notre Dame, IN
Margaret O. Moseley
Sallie Mullen
Notre Dame Preparatory School 
     Students, Towson, MD
Jim O’Leary, Maryland Science 
     Center, Baltimore, MD
Mary Kay Pappadeas
Mary Peroutka
Steve Pomplon
Eric & Tracy Posner
Augusta Reilly, RSM
Stephanie Rowan, Northrop 
     Grumman, Linthicum, MD
Maureen Shettle
Jeanny Silva, T. Rowe Price, 
     Baltimore, MD
Mike Simons, National Electronic 
     Museum, Linthicum Heights, MD
Joan Smith
Wendy Smith
Mary Louise Snyder
Susan Solberg
Jocelyn & Steve Soly
Maris St. Cyr
Kimberly Stokes, T. Rowe Price, 
     Baltimore, MD



Joshua Thomas, Baltimore 
     Center Stage
Janna Thompson, St. Mary’s 
     College of Maryland,
     St. Mary’s City, MD
Josette Towles, BITHGroup 
     Technologies, Baltimore, MD
Johne’ Tribble, United States
     Air Force
Trinity School Board of Trustees, 
     Ilchester, MD
Janice & George Vanisko
Ann Wagner
Emily Wasil, Baltimore County
     Fire Department
Emma Wesoloski
Joanne & Pat Winters

Frequent Committed Givers
Barbara & Chip Ackers
Catholic Community at Relay 
Teresa M. Cattaneo
James F. Cooke (Deceased)
Gail P. Cunningham-Sutphen
David & Lou Davia
Virginia & Joseph Delfico
Sharon & Michael Hogue
Kathryn Johnson
Rosa Lee King
John & Nancy Klaske
Richard E. Lynch
Patricia Rudolph
Robert & Sonia Ryczak
Mary Patricia Smith
Steiner & Company
Barbara A. Tipton
Robert Torr
Anne C. Volpe
Ann M. Wilson
Patricia M. Wilson-Stanzione
Susan Zator & Harry Merritt



Honorary Gifts
AAUW  Baltimore Branch	
     Susan S. G. Wierman
Mary Noel Albers, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
     Robert Marie Moser, SSND
Katherine Bell, RSM	
     Ray & Doris Bintrim
Dr. & Mrs. L. J. Bellantoni	
     Marie Bellantoni
Mary Virginia Brien, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
     Mary John Vianney Zullo, SSND
Rev. Timothy B. Brown, S.J.
     Loyola University Maryland
Virginia Marie Brune, SSND	
     Nancy Anastasi
Mary Elizabeth Buettner, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
     Kathleen Fullerton, SSND
     Mary John Vianney Zullo, SSND
J. Michael Burke
     Patti Wilson
Jerome Butler 
     Errol & Joyce Phillip
Jane Olive Cayer, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
     Kathleen Fullerton, SSND
     Mary John Vianney Zullo, SSND
Donna & Buz Chaney	
     Patricia Savage
Anne-Stuart Darrell	
     Sally & Neil McCabe

Frances Marie DeMarco, RSM	
     Ray & Doris Bintrim
Mary Ellen Dougherty, SSND
     Susan Burke
Therese Marie Dougherty, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
Delia Dowling, SSND	
     Mary Ruzicka & Dick Crook
     Mary Joan & John Jordan
     Janet E. Moses
     Most Rev. William C. Newman 
          (Deceased)
     Kimberly & David Sheridan
     Louisa “Dickie” Wyskiel
Clare Ellen Doyle
     Kathleen A. Kleinsmith
Bob & Annette Duckworth
     Errol & Joyce Phillip
Paula Dukehart, SSND
     Robert Marie Moser, SSND
Dondi Edwards
     Errol & Joyce Phillip
     Bonna & John Nelson
Kate Edwards
     Dale & Christina Schmidt
Kathleen Feeley, SSND	
     Bonna & John Nelson
Fitzpatrick Family	
     Sheila & George Shepard
Marian Garvey	
     Mary Jane Goetzke
Eugene Marie Geiger, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND

George Marie Geiger, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
Lillian Gibbons
     Frank & Anne Hamilton
Gina Goodman
     Larry & Betty Fabbroni
Carol Ann Graf, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
“Missy” Gugerty, SSND
     Katherine Stern Brennan
Harbage Consulting
     Jennifer & Mark Geibig
Carol Harbeck, RSM
     Kathleen Fullerton, SSND
Burch & Kathleen Harmon
     Maureen & Robert Keck
Pam Himmelrich	
     Tracy & David Barker
     Margery & Timothy Bessent
     Sally Campi
     Anne-Stuart & Richard Darrell
     Margo Halle
     Carrie Jo Himmelrich
     Leslie & Thomas Ries
Tracy Iseler & Woody Driggs
     Patricia Savage
Genevieve Marie Kelleher, SSND
     Kathleen Fullerton, SSND
John & Janell Kendall
     Elizabeth & Dean Kendall
Keith & Cindy Kendall
     Elizabeth & Dean Kendall

LuBell Kendall
     Elizabeth & Dean Kendall
Ann Kendrick, SNDdeN
     Kathleen Treacy
F. Doris Kresslein, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
Charmaine Krohe, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
     Kathleen Fullerton, SSND
Ross P. Lanzafame, Esq.	
     Mariella McMillan, SSND
Kathy Leahy Lyon
     Maureen & Alan Aarons
Karen McGee
     Dorian Flynn
     Robert & Arden Travers
Mary Joannene Merendino, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
     Kathleen Fullerton, SSND
Karlyn Mitchell & Doug Pearce
     Elizabeth & Dean Kendall
Moira Monk	
     Anne-Stuart & Richard Darrell
     Sally & Neil McCabe
Jane Moran, SSND
     Mary John Vianney Zullo, SSND
Peggy Moseley
     Mary & Rick Baxter
Sarah Mullen
     Mary Beth & Mark Davis
Dennis & Bobbie Murphy
     Maureen & Robert Keck

Honorary and Memorial Gifts
With gratitude, Sisters Academy of Baltimore is pleased to acknowledge the family members and friends who generously 
supported our mission in recognition of a loved one.



Patricia Murphy, SSND
     Maureen & Robert Keck
Thomas Murphy
     Maureen & Robert Keck
Murphy Family
     Patricia Murphy, SSND
Notre Dame of Maryland 
     University
     Rae Ann & John Wuestman
Mary Margaret O’Brien, SSND
     Kathleen Fullerton, SSND
Terry & Bo Otto
     Maureen & Robert Keck
Most Rev. Adam J. Parker
     Davonna M. Hoover
Mary C. Peroutka
     Howard L. Bradley
     Pamela Cherundolo
     Jo Ann Peroutka
     Matthew Peroutka
     Jo Ann & John Streb
Karenlu & John Piskoty
     Elizabeth & Dean Kendall
Platania Family	
     Barbara & Joseph Platania
Kathy Ranta	
     David & Dianne Stephan
Mary Ann Reese
     Anonymous
Augusta Reilly, RSM
     Donna Marie Coward, RSM
     Nickolas Koas
Gene Richard
     Errol & Joyce Phillip
Sally Riley
     Nancy Nale & Brian Kuebler

Patty & Rick Ruppert
     Maureen & Clement Klug
Jane Ryznar
     Errol & Joyce Phillip
Kathleen Savage
     Maureen & Robert Keck
Elise Marie Saydah, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
Sisters Academy Faculty, Staff 
     & Volunteers
     School Sisters of Notre Dame
          St. Joseph Convent 
          Community, S. Norwalk, CT
Sisters Academy Religious 
     Communities
     Kathleen Contino, SNDdeN
Jim Smith & Ellen Dew
     Patricia Smith, RSM
Joe Smith
     Errol & Joyce Phillip
Patricia Smith, RSM
     Rosann M. Catalano
     Donna Marie Coward, RSM
     The Honorable Carol E. Smith
2016 SNDdeN Tri-Province 
     Jubilarians	
     Marcella M. Missar, SNDdeN
     Marie-Louise Rossi, SNDdeN
2016 SSND Jubilarians	
     Frances Butler, SSND
2017 SSND Jubilarians
     Mary Noel Albers, SSND
     Madeline Keller, SSND
     Patricia Murphy, SSND
     Irene Pryle, SSND
SSND Postulant Class of 1963
     Ursula Blank McCormick

Maris St. Cyr	
     Kenney Family Foundation, Inc.
     Jan & Robert Wagner
Henry Strohminger
     Patti Wilson
Catherine Surlis
     Errol & Joyce Phillip
Mary Michael Tashiro, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
     Mary John Vianney Zullo, SSND
Mary Frances Taymans, SNDdeN
     Albert & Nancy Taymans
Josette Towles
     Harry W. Holt, Jr.
Fran Ubinger
     Anonymous
Ann & Andy Wagner	
     Barbara Ferguson
     Margaret A. Franz
     Virginia Guy
     Margaret Howard
     Nicholas & Eva Rauseo
     Elizabeth J. Ryan
Louise Walsh
     Elizabeth & Dean Kendall
Mary Ann Wood, SSND
     Marylita Friia, SSND
Louisa J. “Dickie” Wyskiel	
     Matthew & Christina Wyskiel

Memorial Gifts
Thomas W. Ackerman
     Mary Ackerman
Joseph Alemi
     School Sisters of Notre Dame
          8430 Charles Valley (C) 
          Community, Towson, MD

Carrie P. Alston
     Sadie A. Woolford
Howard & Romona Appeltofft
     Andy & Lynn Kochis
Fred W. Brennan
     Karen & Joseph Higgins
Joyce Bryant
     Patricia & Edward Harris
Chairs Family
     Mary Angela Chairs
     Constance Ann McKay
Patricia A. Chairs
     Samuel W. Chairs, Jr.
Michelle Clark
     Sandra & Hugh Kendall
Matthew Clements	
     Barbara Tipton
James & Catherine Coleman
     Elizabeth A. Berger
Agnesine Connors, SSND
     Celeste & Richard Walter
Mary J. Corey
     Mary C. Corey
C. Samuel & Gertrude Y. Crook
     Yvonne Dilworth
Curran Family
     Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur
           St. Julie Convent, 
           Westbury, NY
David B. Dilworth
     Yvonne Dilworth
Mr. & Mrs. George DiPaula
     Deborah & Joe Wyda
Joseph H. Dowling
     Paul Dowling, Jr.
Rudolph F. D’Urbano
     Beverly A. D’Urbano



Macoy Eames
     Paul & Laureene Eames
Patricia Easter	
     Marge Kramer & Family
Thomas & Margaret Enright
     Robert & Gail Lynch
Paul Feeley	
     Joan Feeley
Peggy Feeney	
     Kathleen & Mark Warner
Jeanne Bur Fischer	
     James & Christine Buckley
     Michael J. Buckley & 
          Jeannette Suflita
     Larry & Mary Ellen Bur
     Christine Crouch
     Harry F. DeSanctis
     Susan Eggers & Bob Goldman
     Christopher, Maryann and 
          Sebastian Fischer
     Frank Fischer
     John & Nancy Klaske
     John Maher & 
          Allison Wilson-Maher
     Joanne Manzo &
          Bernard Kenyon
     Eileen B. Martin
     Catherine M. Nolan
     Martha & Robert Oare
     Joan M. Ryan
     Mary Sommerfeldt
     Loretta T. Whalen
Catherine Flynn
     Carole & Joseph Gibison
Marie Foley, RSM
     Sisters of Mercy - Hollen Road 
          Community, Baltimore, MD
Teresa Ford
     Patricia & Edward Harris
Ethel Gary-Lawson
     Ellen L. McNeill
Ann Geoffrey
     Kathleen & Mark Warner
Lisa A. Glorioso
     Mary & Nelson Herrman

Mary Goulart
     Amelia & James McConnell
Chuck Graham
     Cathy Graham
Louis Harris
     Patricia & Edward Harris
Joseph Healy
     Melody Gordon-Healy
Joan Hull
     James Hull
Stephen Hutton
     John & Hope Hutton
Gwen Ifill
     Rea Marie McDonnell, SSND
Winifred Jablon
     Leah Winterling Bark
     Suzanne & Richard Brafman
     John & Sally Darden
     Kathleen Fullerton, SSND
     Bill & Ellen Jablon
     James Milford
     Brianne J. Miller
     S. Frank Plewes
     School Sisters of Notre Dame 
          Josepha Community, 
          Baltimore, MD
     Pat Warnick, SSND & 
          Helen Reilly, SSND
Stephen Kahaurski
     Barbara & Joseph Platania
Robert D. Kendall
     Elizabeth & Dean Kendall
Frances Helen Kennedy
     Louise T. Higgins
Terence Kennedy
     Karen Kennedy
Theresa Kessler, OSB
     Victoria Kessler, SSND
Maria E. Kirk
     M. Kristine Kirk
Pamela Kirk
     Barbara B. Brunk
Margaret Kmetyk
     Mary Ann Kmetyk
John & Margaret Kochis
     Andy & Lynn Kochis

Patrick Lavelle
     Anne Lavelle
C. Richard Madwid
     Virginia Anne Day
Father of Lynn Martin
     Errol & Joyce Phillip
Silvano Martirano
     Moira & John Monk
McKay Family
     Mary Angela Chairs
     Constance Ann McKay
John I. McKenna
     Kevin & Jody McKenna
Anita Gregg Miller
     Michael A. Miller
Cecilia Miller
     Barbara Miller Hitchings
Ellen E. Miller
     Jane M. Smith
Edgar D. Mitchell
     Elizabeth & Dean Kendall
Mary Lou Monaghan, SNDdeN
     Mary Teresa Day, SNDdeN 
          (Deceased)
     Catharie Conway Nass
     Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur
          Cable Street Community, 
          Baltimore, MD
Ann Mooney, SSND
     Celeste & Richard Walter
June Moy
     Henry S. Moy
Cecilia Wintz Murphy
     Lorraine Wintz
Rosalie Murphy, SNDdeN
     Anonymous
Steven Murphy
     Dennis & Barbara Murphy
Harold (Mickey) F. Newstead
     Carol & Cliff Palmer
Robin Norton
     The Thomas More Project
Sarah O’Brien
     Marion B. Corry
M. Patricia Olert
     Mary T. Olert



Mary Aquin O’Neill, RSM
     Gisele Ferretto
Gary J. Perkinson	
     Carol Perkinson
Peters Family
     Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur
           St. Julie Convent, 
           Westbury, NY
Arthur J. Reid, Jr.
     Clarice D. Reid
Amy Roberson
     Patricia & Edward Harris
Marge Linz Robinson
     M. T. Susan Wood (Deceased)
Alice Ross
     Melody Gordon-Healy
Mary Bernadette Rouse	
     Eileen & John Leonhart
     Mark C. Rouse
Salvatore & Catherine Sales
     Eleanor U. Hannon
Dorothy Scully
     Moira & John Monk
Joyce Shaub, SNDdeN
     David J. Califf
Madeline Duggan Slear
     Elaine Marie Slear
Lillian B. Slezak
     Barbara & Bill Kriz
School Sisters of Notre Dame 
     Deceased Members
     School Sisters of Notre Dame
          Corpus Christi Community, 
          Baltimore, MD
Mary Etto Staab, SSND
     Anne S. Burgan
Ann Stafford
     Sandra & Hugh Kendall
Thomas F. Steadman
     Evelyn Steadman
Mary Kateri Sullivan, RSM
     Ray & Doris Bintrim
     Bill & Mary Margaret Pappas
Napoleon Sykes, Sr.
     Brenda & Napoleon Sykes

Roberta Tierney, SSND
     Mariella McMillan, SSND
Dorsey & Helen Tipton	
     Barbara Tipton
Mary & Joseph Walsh
     School Sisters of Notre Dame 
          Corpus Christi Community, 
          Baltimore, MD
Melissa Weiss
     Errol & Joyce Phillip
Mary Ann Winterling
     Leah Winterling Bark

Sisters Academy of Baltimore is exempt 
from Federal Income Tax under Section 
501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code.  
All contributions to the Academy are 
tax-deductible to the extent permitted 
by law.  Every effort has been made 
to accurately list all Sisters Academy 
contributors and volunteers for the 
period of July 1, 2016 through June 
30, 2017.  We apologize for any errors.  
Please contact the school at 410-242-
1212 with any corrections.  Thank you for 
your continued support.



Meg Bowes
Carmel Gambacorta

Claire Hartman
Julie McQuilkin

Moira Monk
Peggy Moseley

Sallie Mullen
Susan Solberg
Maris St. Cyr

Emma Wesoloski

Event Committee

On Saturday April 22 the joint was jumpin’ at Montgomery Park as more than 300 guests were “Jazzin’ It Up” 
in celebration to support Sisters Academy!  

The evening welcomed guests, many dressed in costume, to step back into the “jazz age” while donning 
their pearls, feathers, and fedoras!  The Jazzin’ It Up committee outdid themselves in transforming every inch 
of space into a glittering Jazz Club.  Guests enjoyed moving throughout the room while listening to the live 
syncopated, smooth sounds of the Craig Alston ensemble.  And beyond the Jazz Club scene, partygoers 
gladly whispered their “secret password” in hopes of gaining entry into the “Back Room.”  There, they 
reveled in winning at games of chance and strolling along “Whiskey Row!”  

The evening’s highlight was welcoming and honoring Baltimore’s First Lady of song, Ms. Ethel Ennis.  Upon 
being presented the Sisters Academy 2017 Shining Star Award, Ethel Ennis expressed extreme gratitude for 
the education Sisters Academy gives to young girls from Baltimore City.  With their rousing applause for her 
remarks, the guests confirmed that Sisters Academy is transforming the lives of students through the power 
of education.  Of course following the accolades, Ethel Ennis took another moment on stage, charming the 
audience with her very own spirited song – a hi-di, hi-di, hi-ho, sing-a-long!    

Honoring Ms. Ethel Ennis for her international contributions to jazz, and her community roles as a minority 
entrepreneur and cultural ambassador for our city, was a very special moment for Sisters Academy.

Although the jazz age may have written musical history 
helping to put Baltimore on the map, on Saturday 
April 22 it was the Jazzin’ It Up volunteer committee 
that once again broadened awareness for the benefit 
of Sisters Academy.  A pos-i-lutely, supermurgotoid 
group of volunteers worked tirelessly in pulling out all 
the stops to produce a smoking, jammin’ party for all 
who attended.  Many, many thanks to all who created 
the “paint the town red” night benefitting Sisters 
Academy.  It was the bee’s knees!

JAZZIN’
It Up at The Park

A Hi-Di Hi-Di Hi-Di Ho
“Shining Star” Celebration!



RAGTIME BAND
The Whiting-Turner Contracting 
     Company

COOL JAZZ ENSEMBLE
Sisters of Bon Secours USA

GYPSY JAZZ ENSEMBLE
AvalonBay Communities
Bon Secours Health System, Inc.
Correct Rx Pharmacy Services, Inc.
M&T Bank
Barbara Stewart & Peter Bowe
Sisters of Mercy of the Americas
     South Central Community

BEBOP QUARTET
Millicent & Peter Bain
ChemStation Chesapeake
Halle Family Foundation
Pam & Sam Himmelrich
Loyola University Maryland
Mercy Health Services
National Coalition of 100 Black 
     Women
          Baltimore Metropolitan Chapter
Notre Dame of Maryland University
School Sisters of Notre Dame
     Atlantic-Midwest Province
Strategic Path LLC
Henry A. Strohminger Family 
     Foundation
T. Rowe Price

IN-KIND SUPPORTERS
AMES, Inc.
Bakery Express/Ms. Desserts
Baltimore Whiskey Company
Joseph Hickey & Rita Costello 
Montgomery Park 
Old Line Spirits
PCA
Sagamore Spirit
Jocelyn Anderson Soly

Sponsors and Supporters
Jazzin’ It Up at The Park was generously supported by many corporate and business sponsors, as well as 
through in-kind services and products, such as Baltimore’s own Sagamore Rye Whiskey!  “Sisters Academy 
is a school with a meaningful purpose,” commented Kate Edwards, Sisters Academy Board member, 
representing Whiting-Turner as the “Ragtime Band” lead sponsor.  “All of these contributions are 
endorsements that recognize the successful achievements of Sisters Academy students and graduates.” 

Sisters Academy recognizes the following sponsors and supporters as the “cat’s meow” in helping to 
make Jazzin’ It Up a pos-i-lutely, bee’s knees success!

Photos by Rich Riggins



Leo “Mickey” Fenzel, Professor and Chair of Pastoral Counseling at Loyola University Maryland, is the author of “Improving Urban Middle Schools: Lessons from 
the Nativity Schools” published in 2009.  Dr. Fenzel is a Baltimore native and attended Catholic elementary and high school.  He has served as a member of the 
Sisters Academy Board of Directors, and along with his wife, Janet, has contributed as a student scholarship sponsor in honor of their parents who were strong 
supporters of Catholic education.     

What attracted you to focus your research on the NativityMiguel school model? 
Being a former middle school teacher, I have long had an interest in children’s social and emotional development, especially at the middle school level.  
At Loyola, I was given the opportunity to conduct local and national studies on the effectiveness of the NativityMiguel model. 

What did you find to be the most significant factors in the successful urban faith-based middle schools designed to educate students 
from low income families? 
The critical factors in each school’s success were based on a similar set of principles:  small classes, an extended school day and year, engaged learning 
that students need to accelerate academic skill development, an environment of care and concern for each individual student’s learning and success. 

What sets this model apart from other urban independent middle schools? 
The Graduate Support programs in NativityMiguel schools are distinctive parts of the model.  Graduate support provides guidance and support during 
the students’ high school years and beyond.  This specific practice can also make a difference in whether the middle school graduate succeeds in 
remaining on a beneficial life path.

Since 2004, you have supported Sisters Academy by serving as a resource for faculty 
professional development.  What is your view on how SAB fulfills its mission of transformation 
through education?   
The holistic program helps girls to become more spiritually grounded, internalize a strong moral code, 
develop strong and supportive friendships, and become a part of something bigger than they could have 
imagined.  The testimonies of graduates demonstrate just how transformative their SAB education was 
for them. 

You and your wife, Janet, have generously supported a student as scholarship sponsors.  
Would you like to offer any personal reflections on this experience? 
Sponsoring Kayla was something that we wanted and were able to do to honor our parents.  It was 
wonderful to have a chance to get to know Kayla, meet her family members, and to see her mature during 
her years at SAB and earn a scholarship to Friends School.  Janet and I would love to see more promising 
young people like Kayla have the benefit of a SAB education. 

Have you also looked at the best practices for financial sustainability of the NativityMiguel 
schools?
Administering a tuition-free school requires a high-level development program that concentrates on 
attracting support from corporations and foundations, while at the same time asking many individuals to 
give at all levels.  If you are realistic about producing quality education to benefit students who cannot 
afford to pay tuition, financial sustainability must be the highest priority.  Schools that have focused 
efforts to create an endowment will likely have the greatest longevity. 

Interview with Mickey Fenzel



Sponsoring Congregations
School Sisters of Notre Dame
Sisters of Bon Secours
Sisters of Mercy
Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur

Board of Members
Deborah Cerullo, SSND
Mary Donohue, SNDdeN
Patricia Smith, RSM
Alice Talone, CBS

Board of Directors
Lawrence Beyer
Faye Alston Cook
Marcia A. Cort, M.D.

Rosemary Donohue, SNDdeN
Delia Dowling, SSND
James M. Dugan
Kate C. M. Edwards
Anita Feeley
Andrea Giampetro-Meyer
Mary M. Gunning
E. Tonas Kalil
Landa Rene McLaurin
Moira H. Monk
Margaret O. Moseley
Augusta Reilly, RSM
Angela Rodriguez
Janet Schmick
Carole Shinnick, SSND
Josette Towles

Faculty and Staff
Delia Dowling, SSND, President
Eileen Copple, Principal
Rosalyn Bryant
Tameka Clanton
Kelsey Coyle
Kathleen Donnelly
Rita Dorn, SSND
Anne Maura English
Barbara Gailunas
Regina Goodman
Gabrielle Hurley
Diana Keagle
Carolyn Kehr
Elizabeth Kendall
Martha Kendall

Elissa Perrera
Patricia Ruppert
Mildred Simmonds-Brown
Irene Smith
Michelle Szulczewski
Barbara Tipton
Kathleen Vall
Brooke Winter
Elizabeth Wood

Members, Directors, Staff 2016-2017



Our Mission
Sisters Academy of Baltimore, a Catholic, community-centered middle 
school, educates girls of different races, ethnic groups, and religions, 

from families of limited economic means, particularly those in southwest 
Baltimore.  The Academy empowers its students to become agents of 

transformation in their families, communities, and society.

139 First Avenue
Baltimore, MD 21227-3002

v: 410.242.1212
f: 410.242.5104

www.sistersacademy.org
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